# SOURCES

#### **INTRODUCTION: HOW TO USE THIS RESOURCE**

(Same DNA as Tea Party) Quotation by Adam Brandon, President of conservative FreedomWorks, as cited in Vox Magazine, April 19, 2020

(Polls show COVID Makes Americans Care More) New York Times special section, "The America We Need," April 19, 2020, p. 9 graph

(Declining trust in federal government, Congress, Media; most trusted military, Public Broadcasting, historical sites) Pew Research Center, <u>http://www.people-press.org/2015/11/23/1-</u> <u>trust-in-government-1958-2015/;</u> also "The Institutions Americans Trust Most and Least in 2018, Niall McCarthy, Forbes.com, June 29, 2018

(Trust in Museums as Sources of Historical Information) <u>https://aaslh.org/most-trust-museums/</u>

### RACE

(same DNA as Tea Party) Quotation by Adam Brandon, President of conservative FreedomWorks, as cited in Vox Magazine, April 19, 2020, TITLE author Coaston

(Heather Heyer killed in Charlottesville protest) Charlottesville Driver Convicted of Murder, by Joe Heim and Kristine Phillips, The Washington Post, December 8, 2018

(TV viewing habits discourage openness) "This Article Won't Change Your Mind: The Facts on Why Facts Alone Can't Fight False Belief," by Julie Beck, The Atlantic Monthly, March 13, 2017

(Americans care more about country during pandemic) New York Times special section, "The America We Need," April 19, 2020, p. 9 graph

(Trust data on federal government, media, academics) Pew Research Center, <u>http://www.people-press.org/2015/11/23/1-trust-in-government-1958-2015/;</u> also "The Institutions Americans Trust Most and Least in 2018, Niall McCarthy, Forbes.com, June 29, 2018

(Trust in Museums as Sources of Historical Information) <u>https://aaslh.org/most-trust-museums/</u>

(Observations at Independence Hall, Philadelphia, Oct. 5, 2018)

(visit to Commodore Barry statue to meet Russ Wylie, Society of Friendly Sons of St. Patrick) October 5, in person interview (267-980-5528); <u>http://www.friendlysons.com/history</u>

(Barry daughter baptized) Leopold Classic Library, The Story of Commodore John Barry: Father of the American Navy, by Martin I.J. Griffin, p. 34

(percentage of DNA shared with great-great grandparent) www.FamilyTreeDNA.com

(less than third of Americans support Revolution against Brits) <u>https://historynewsnetwork.org/article/5641</u>

(John Barry general history) John Barry: An American Hero in the Age of Sail, by Tim McGrath, Westholme, 2010; <u>http://www.capitalgazette.com/cg2-arc-3be15e07-80a0-50fc-94b9-2a98903e85a9-20140608-story.html</u>; <u>http://usnhistory.navylive.dodlive.mil/2015/09/11/navy-legend-john-barry-also-called-father-of-us-navy/</u> (Fight to bring Barry name into public view at Annapolis US Naval Academy) Interview with Russ Wylie, October 5, 2018; Naval Academy dedicates new John Barry Memorial, Capital Gazette, Annapolis, MD, June 8, 2014; US Naval Academy Approves Commodore John Barry Memorial, Irish Edition, by John McInerney and Russell Wylie, January 2011

(51,000 killed, wounded, captured at Gettysburg) <a href="https://www.nps.gov/gett/learn/historyculture/index.htm">https://www.nps.gov/gett/learn/historyculture/index.htm</a>

(John Adams quote about Barry) The Story of Commodore John Barry: Father of the American Navy, by Martin L. J. Griffin

(Museum of the American Revolution, Philadelphia, South Third Street) Movie on George Washington's tent

(George Washington, eerily prescient) "The End of Normal," by Michiko Kakutani, New York Times, December 29, 2019, Week in Review

(Quotations from interview with Russ Wylie, October 5, 2018)

(Information about Teddy Roosevelt selecting John Paul Jones as face of the Navy) Russ Wylie interview

(1900 statues on streets to Philadelphia, none to person of color until 2017 Catto statue) Ajeenah Amir, Director of Office of Public Engagement and email exchange with author Murray Dubin, author of biography on Catto, Tasting Freedom

(General information about unveiling of Catto statue) Octavius V. Catto's Descendents Followed in Military Footsteps, by John Mitchell, Philadelphia Tribune, TK, 2017; (Statue Unveiling) Philadelphia Unveils its First Statue to an African American, Civil Rights Activist Octavius Catto, by Allison Meier, Sept. 26, 2017, Hyperallergic

(What are you doing? Catto says to assailant) Tasting Freedom: Octavius Catto and the Battle for Equity in Civil War America, by Daniel Biddle and Murray Dubin, Temple University Press, 2010; paperback 2017

(Jack Drummond, Director of Philadelphia Office of Black Male Engagement, in person interview October 5, 2018)

(Ajeenah Amir, Director of the Office of Public Engagement, Philadelphia, in person interview, October 5, 2018) O. V. Catto Voter Empowerment Initiative; (Voter initiative) Local Leaders to Mobilize Black Voters, by Ryanne Persinger, Philadelphia Tribune, Sept., 16, 2016

(John Barry owned slaves; first hand account of baptism)

Griffin, p. 34

(Sugar Plantations) Sugar: A Bittersweet History, by Elizabeth Abbott, Overlook Press, 2011

(Hamilton on Barry) Alexander Hamilton, by Ron Chernow, Penguin Books, 2004, p. 25

(Hamilton's education funded by sugar profits), Ibid, Chernow

(No white involved in islands exempt from taint of slavery), Ibid, Chernow, p. 8

(Ajeenah, family part of Great Migration from South in 1950s) interview

(Irish Indentured Servants working cane fields in Islands) Biddle and Dubin, Tasting Freedom

(black people referred to as smoked Irish) Biddle and Dubin, Tasting Freedom

(Statue of Rizzo removed in Philly) "The statue of former mayor, criticized for years as symbol of racism, was removed in Philadelphia," New York Times, June 3, 2020

## CLASS

(same DNA as Tea Party) Quotation by Adam Brandon, President of conservative FreedomWorks, as cited in Vox Magazine, April 19, 2020, TITLE author Coaston

(Heather Heyer killed in Charlottesville protest) Charlottesville Driver Convicted of Murder, by Joe Heim and Kristine Phillips, The Washington Post, December 8, 2018

(TV viewing habits discourage openness) "This Article Won't Change Your Mind: The Facts on Why Facts Alone Can't Fight False Belief," by Julie Beck, The Atlantic Monthly, March 13, 2017

(Americans care more about country during pandemic) New York Times special section, "The America We Need," April 19, 2020, p. 9 graph

(Trust data on federal government, media, academics) Pew Research Center, <u>http://www.people-press.org/2015/11/23/1-trust-in-government-1958-2015/;</u> also "The Institutions Americans Trust Most and Least in 2018, Niall McCarthy, Forbes.com, June 29, 2018

(Trust in Museums as Sources of Historical Information) <u>https://aaslh.org/most-trust-museums/</u>

(With Wakened Hands, poem) D.H. Lawrence

(White collar workers earn 77% more) The Forgotten Americans: An Economic Agenda for a Divided Nation, by Isabel Sawhill, Yale University Press, 2018, pp. 18-19

(White collar workers earn 46% more in 1970s) Ibid.

(Deaths of Despair) The Once and Future Worker: A Vision for the Renewal of Work in America, by Oren Cass, Encounter Books, 2018, p. 23

(Obama "purity" quote) "How the Insufferably 'Woke' Help Trump," by Tim Egan, New York Times, November 8, 2019

(Egan quote on Warren) Ibid.

(Sullivan Paper Co. one of last standing in US) Michael and Ed Sullivan, Interview on location, January 15, 2018, Sullivan Paper Co., West Springfield, MA

(List of products produced by company) Ibid.

(Sullivan Paper Co. employs 155) Ed Sullivan

(150,000 Machinists jobs open in MA in January 2019) Michael Sullivan

(30 percent decline in manufacturing jobs in last 20 years) "Manufacturing: Understanding Its Past and Its Future" by Martin Bailey and Barry Bosworth, Journal of Economic Perspectives, Vol. 28, Number 1, Winter 2014

(Central CT State University third of students first generation; less than 50% graduate in five years) www.ccsu.edu history

(Approximately a third of Americans earn college degree) The Hill, article by Reid Wilson, citing US Census data, April 3, 2017; "Most College Students Don't Earn a Degree in Four Years," by Tamar Lewin, New York Times, December 2, 2104

(Just 19 percent of Americans attend and complete four-year private colleges or universities) "20 Surprising Facts about Higher Education," by Lynn O'Shaughnessy, Chronicle of Higher Education, Sept. 6, 2011

(four-year college graduation rate below 50%) Four-Year Graduation Rates for Four-Year College, College Board; "Colleges confront the simple math that keeps students from graduating on time," by Jon Marcus, Feb. 17, 2016, www.hechingerreport.org

(college debt and having families/buying houses later) "The Fleecing of Millennials," David

Leonhardt, New York Times, January 27, 2019

(radio show January 15, 2019, 11:00 a.m. 96.7) Not sure if it was Sean Hannity show aired on Maine radio or a blogger, Michael Berry.

(47% of white women voted for Trump) Pew Research Institute

(82% nonwhite women voted for Clinton) Ibid.

(Largest percentage of undecided voters/white males without college degree) "A Sliver of the Electorate Could Decide 2020," by Nate Cohn, New York Times, November 2, 2019

(84% undecided voters feel "sick" of "Political Correctness") Ibid.

(Film of logging camp work) Maine State Museum, Augusta, ME

(quote about work in camps) The Penobscot Man, by Fannie Hardy Eckstorm, New Hampshire Publishing Co., 1924; reissued 1972, p.28

(Larry Connors portrait) Ibid, p. 29

(Connors and red scarf) Ibid, p. 38

(Description of logs flying) Ibid.

(Family Tree, researched by cousin, Carol Sullivan)

(Logging culture in decline by 1925) <u>www.woodsplittersdirect.com</u> and <u>www.</u> <u>bangorhistoricalsociety.com</u>

(median workers' wages barely budged since 1975) The Once and Future Worker, by Cass, p. 1

(GDP increase has not led to fulfilling work or livable wage-just more stuff) Ibid., p. 6

(Blue collar worker in 1979 made enough to support family) Ibid., p. 20

(Black people worse off but more optimistic) Forgotten Americans, Sawhill, p. 35

(Americans under 35 not do as well as parents economically) Forgotten Americans by Sawhill, p. 48; Once and Future Worker, Cass, p. 23

(Americans under 35 for first time may not live as long as parents) "A Potential Decline in Life Expectancy in the United States in the 21st Century," by S. Jay Olshansky et.al. New England Journal of Medicine, March 17, 2015

(Judy Taylor mural, Maine Labor History) www.judytaylorstudio.com and Governor LePage quotation "Outsider Art Series: Judy Taylor's Maine Labor History Mural," by Nancy Nesvet, Artscape, June 3, 2014

(Details about each panel in mural) On location visit to mural, January 15, 2019 and panel information in binder at the exhibit

(New York Times Binyamin Applebaum quotation) "The Jobs Americans Do," by Binyamin Applebaum, New York Times Sunday Magazine, February 23, 2017

(Maine oldest, whitest state and losing youngest citizens at record rates) Report by Center for Workforce Research, Department of Labor, Augusta, ME, Authors Glenn Mills and Ruth Pease, assessment of 2014-2024

(Vermont offers \$10,000 to people to come live there if they work remotely) "Program that Pays Workers \$10,000 to move to Vermont and work remotely is now accepting applications," by Abigail Hess, Make It newsletter, NBC, VT, January 12, 2019

(In person interview with Judy Taylor, January 16, 2019, Bangor, ME)

(On site visit to Three Rivermen statue, Bangor, ME, January 16, 2019

(Articles from Archives that provide back history of memorial) "Old Time Loggers Glorified in Bronze," News clip in file, dated 1925 but specific newspaper not listed; "The Last Drive," by Nathan Tefft, The Northern, November 1925; additional articles from local Bangor paper in the news clip file compiled by the Bangor Public Library Local Historian

(Larry Connors left handed) brother James Collins

(Lora Connors sold to family at age 7; chained to bed and beaten) interview with Lora's granddaughter, Constance Sullivan Collins Cain, West Hartford, CT, January 10, 2019

(Indentured servitude part of life in Northern Maine Woods in 18th and 19th Century) Bound Over: Indentured Servitude and American Conscience, by John Van Der Zee, Simon and Schuster 1985; The Americas, History Channel, "Indentured Servitude in the Americas," main article on History Channel website, no author listed; 13th Amendment ends slavery but also "involuntary servitude"

(91.3 Maine Public Radio outside of Augusta) Interview with Define America founder Jose Antonio Vargas on January 17, 2019 and <u>www.defineamerica.com</u>

(continued issue among whites denying racist views) White Fragility: Why It's so Hard for White People to Talk About Racism, by Robin Diangelo, Beacon Press, 2018

(poem by Fred Dingley, High School Student, Lee Academy, 1964) Bangor Public Library Local Historian file on Peirce Memorial

#### POLITICS

(same DNA as Tea Party) Quotation by Adam Brandon, President of conservative FreedomWorks, as cited in Vox Magazine, April 19, 2020, TITLE author Coaston

(Heather Heyer killed in Charlottesville protest) Charlottesville Driver Convicted of Murder, by Joe Heim and Kristine Phillips, The Washington Post, December 8, 2018

(TV viewing habits discourage openness) "This Article Won't Change Your Mind: The Facts on Why Facts Alone Can't Fight False Belief," by Julie Beck, The Atlantic Monthly, March 13, 2017

(Americans care more about country during pandemic) New York Times special section, "The America We Need," April 19, 2020, p. 9 graph

(Trust data on federal government, media, academics) Pew Research Center, <u>http://www.people-press.org/2015/11/23/1-trust-in-government-1958-2015/;</u> also "The Institutions Americans Trust Most and Least in 2018, Niall McCarthy, Forbes.com, June 29, 2018

(Trust in Museums as Sources of Historical Information) <u>https://aaslh.org/most-trust-museums/</u>

(Easter, 1916) The Poems of WB Yeats, Macmillan, edited by Richard Finneran, 1983

(Nana O'Neil Sullivan's uncles lived with John O'Neill in Nebraska) Family history confirmed by Christopher Klein in When the Irish Invaded Canada: The Incredible True Story of the Civil War Veterans Who Fought for Ireland's Freedom, Doubleday, 2019, p. 266

(Biographical information on O'Neill) Many sources but mainly When the Irish Invaded Canada by Klein and Fenian Heroes and Martyrs by John Savage, Donahue, 1868 and weblinks on O'Neill

(Irish Famine statistics) Ireland's Great Famine Museum, https://www.ighm.org and Klein p. 11

(Facts don't change people's opinions) "This Article Won't Change Your Mind: The Facts on Why Facts Alone Can't Fight False Belief," by Julie Beck, The Atlantic Monthly, March 13, 2017

(Odds terrible quotation) Savage

#### THE BRONZED PROJECT

(Battle of Ridgeway Information) Many websites but also Savage and Klein

(Boston Herald quotation) Klein, p. 101

(O'Neill President of Fenians) Most thorough account from "O'Neill Nebraska: First Quarter Century," MA Thesis, Dept. of History, University of Nebraska, Omaha, by Gregory Passewitz, 1973

(Excerpt from 1870 speech) Family files, Dr. James Collins

(Tanks on Mall for July 4th 2019, controversy) CBS News July 3, 2019; Washington Post July 3, 2019; CNN July 4, 2019

(Facts don't change minds) Ibid, Beck, Atlantic Monthly, March 13, 2017

(Game of Thrones tours in Northern Ireland) "Fantasy Island," by Michael O'Connell, New York Times Sunday Magazine, April 21, 2019

(O'Neill recruited from East Coast cities) Klein and Passewitz

(Like-minded Americans moving to live with each other) "How Republicans and Democrats Wound Up Living Apart," NPR, Alan Greenblatt, November 27, 2013; lots of books on this topic since this story, most notably Strangers in Their Own Land: Anger and Mourning on the American Right by Arlie Russell Hochschild, The New Press, 2018

(Stats from PEN America 2019 report on closing of local newspapers) "Collapse of Local News is Causing a 'National Crisis'," New York Times, Julie Bosman, November 20, 2019

(O'Neill quotations for building a new Ireland) Klein and Passewitz

(Amazed what they saw quotation) Passewitz

(cemetery story O'Neill not welcomed in O'Neill) Klein, p. 270 (Note: Butterfield indicated that may not be true and O'Neill himself did not like the man who owned the cemetery land in O'Neill and asked to be buried in Omaha instead)

(Cemetery visit) On location in Omaha August 8, 2019

(Midwest losing population) http://worldpopulationreview.com/states/nebraska-population/ (53% of counties see decline in population); https://www.unomaha.edu/college-of-publicaffairs-and-community-service/center-for-public-affairs-research/documents/policy-briefs/ pb2015-nebraskas-rural-population.pdf and http://localistica.com/usa/states/populationdeclining-states/ (Overall Nebraska 7 percent decline, not as bad as the Dakotas and Alaska and a little better than Maine)

(Aging population—number of people over 65 will double in next 10 years) <u>https://www.omaha.com/opinion/editorial-new-initiative-to-help-nebraska-s-aging-population-is/article\_c6024804-0aae-5b0d-a5d9-817910f7fb12.html</u>

(Statistics on O'Neill) US Census

(ICE Raids) "ICE raid targeting employers and more than 100 workers rocks a small Nebraska town," by Meagan Flynn, Washington Post August 9, 2018; "Raids Rattle O'Neill: Workers Detained as Feds Target Alleged Conspiracy to Exploit Illegal Labor" by Paul Hammel, World-Herald August 9, 2018

(Natalie Butterfield, O'Neill resident, descendant of original settlers) On-site interview O'Neill, Nebraska August 9, 2019 and email exchanges. pnbutterfield@msn.com and 402-336-8221

(Impeachment, 75% of Americans acknowledge Trump did something wrong) CNN reporting on December 18, 2019

(Number of times Democrats said "no one is above the law"; Republicans "sham") "A President Impeached and a Nation Convulsed," by Peter Baker, New York Times, December

#### 19, 2019

(Impeachment Hearing, personal viewing on CSPAN, CNN, FOX News), December 18, 2019

(Few changed views based on Impeachment Hearings) "State Voters Remain Sharply, Evenly Split" by Eliza Fawcett and Michael Hamad, Hartford Courant, December 19, 2019; national trend information from Quinnipiac University Poll—87% of voters said mind already made up

(Natalie Butterfield quotation) Email December 7, 2019

#### HOW TO HOLD A NATIONAL CONVERSATION

(Submission by High School Award Winner for the Harriet Beecher Stowe 2018 Essay Contest) Zyahna Bryant, from the letter, "Change the Name of Lee Park and Remove the Statue, letter to Charlotteville, VA City Council, 2016)

(Vandalized Thomas Jefferson Statues) "One Year Later: Charlottesville is in a Tug of War Over its Soul," by Farah Stockman, New York Times, July 22, 2018, p. A1; "Thomas Jefferson Statue at UVA Vandalized with 'Racist + Rapist," by Warner Todd Huston, April 13, 2018, Breitbart News; "Thomas Jefferson Statue at U-Va Shrouded in Black" by Debbie Truong, Sept. 13, 2017, Washington Post; Story about red paint on statue on August 24, 2017, in Hot Air; "Movement afoot to remove Lee statue in Charlottesville," by Chris Suarez, March 21, 2016, Daily Progress.

(Status of Lee Statue as of August 2018) Charlottesville Voted to Take Down Robert E. Lee's Statue, Here's Why It's Still There, by Elisabeth Parker, Inquisitr, August 22, 2017

(Charlottesville Driver Convicted of Murder) Charlottesville Driver Convicted of Murder, by Joe Heim and Kristine Phillips, The Washington Post, December 8, 2018

(Dr. Reverend Shelley Best) First heard her speak at the Martin Luther King Day Breakfast at Central CT State University on January 19, 2018; follow-up interview on location at the Conference of Churches headquarters in Hartford, CT, June 21, 2018. Email: revshelley@gmail.com.

(Eric Pominville interview) World War II Memorial, Washington, DC, in-person interview May 9, 2019; eric\_pominville@nps.gov

(James Collins, father, service in WWII)

(World War II Memorial) onsite visit May 9, 2019

(WAVES) Library of Congress black and white photo of WAVES on National Mall during WWII; personal history of Constance Sullivan Collins, author's mother

(Controversy over WWII Memorial) "Civil War in My Heart: Notes from the National Mall," Mark Alice Durant, artUS Magazine, April 2005, p. 33; other general sources include Controversial Monuments and Memorials: A Guide for Community Leaders, edited by David Allison, American Association for State and Local History, Rowman and Littlefield, 2018; "Truth or Consequences," by Tim Grove at the Spring 2018 annual conference for AASLH Newsletter

(National Mall as "completed civic art") "A 200-Year Transformation: How the Mall Became What it is Today," by Aaron Steckelberg, Philip Kennicott, Bonnie Berkowitz, Denise Lu, Washington Post Lifestyle, mixed media story with text and interactive map, August 23, 2016

(99% of WWII Memorial Visitors don't know we had two-front war) Eric Pominville, in-person interview, May 9, 2019

(Number of Americans killed in WWII and number who died Globally) <u>https://www.</u> <u>nationalww2museum.org/students-teachers/student-resources/research-starter</u> (Bench by the Road Project/Toni Morrison, author of Beloved) <u>https://www.tonimorrisonsociety.org/bench.html</u>

(Susan Mcelhinney, sculptor) In-person interview Arlington County Art Studios, Columbia Pike, Arlington, VA, July 15, 2018; Email: mcelhinney@nwf.org; again at her home in Arlington, VA on 3rd St. July 16, 2018.

(Max van Balgooy) In-person interview, George Washington University, Washington, DC, May 10, 2019; max.vanbalgooy@engagingplaces.net

(Connie Sullivan Collins) author's mother; taped interviews April 19 and May 5, 2019)

## EXTRAS

#### **REFLECTIONS AFTER THE ROAD TRIPS**

(Kehinde Wiley statue Rumors of War Richmond installation) "New Statue Unveiled in Response to Richmond's Confederate Monuments," National Public Radio, December 10, 2019, by Paolo Zialcita; "There's Something Changing in These Winds: Kehinde Wiley's 'Rumors of War' Unveiled in Richmond," by Colleen Curran, Richmond Times-Dispatch, December 10, 2019

(Susan McElhinney reflects on visit to Rumors of War unveiling/phone conversation) January 6, 2020

#### FOUNDRY

(New Arts Foundry, Gary and Judy Siegel) On location visit to New Arts Foundry, July 16, 2018, Baltimore, MD; Email: gary@newartsfoundry.com

(Sculptor Anthony "Toby" Tobias Mendez) On location at New Arts Foundry; website: <u>www.</u> <u>tobymendezstudios.com</u>.

(Kehinde Wiley statue Rumors of War Richmond installation) "New Statue Unveiled in Response to Richmond's Confederate Monuments," National Public Radio, December 10, 2019, by Paolo Zialcita; "There's Something Changing in These Winds: Kehinde Wiley's 'Rumors of War' Unveiled in Richmond," by Colleen Curran, Richmond Times-Dispatch, December 10, 2019

(Susan McElhinney reflects on visit to Rumors of War unveiling/phone conversation) January 6, 2020

#### WHY DO WE HAVE STATUES IN PUBLIC SQUARES?

(NPR Interview) Future for Confederate Monuments After Removal Is Not all the Same, National Public Radio, reporter Audie Cornish, July 31, 2018; guests Ben Wright, Brisco Center for American History, Austin, TX; Christy Coleman, American Civil War Museum, Richmond, VA.

(More died in Civil War than all other wars combined) <u>https://www.history.com/news/civil-war-deadlier-than-previously-thought</u>

(15th Amendment gives African American vote in 1870; 19th Amendment gives women the vote in 1920)

(More than 700 Confederate Statues in US) How the US Got So May Confederate Monuments, Becky Little, History Stories, August 17, 2017

(Alexandria Confederate Statue come down) 131-Year-old Confederate Statue Removed From Alexandria Intersection," by Patrick Sullivan, Washington Post, VA Edition, June 2, 2020

(Bronzed statue in Alexandria, VA) https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid= A0osG22G&id=2430017EDE6E14B0EF076D3367560FEF7E0D004C&thid=OIP.A0osG22GcJsH74Jk iddosAHaMA&mediaurl=http%3a%2f%2fl7.alamy.com%2fzooms%2f484c8a0097cb45b4b613e0 f255101bb7%2falexandria-virginia-usa-confederate-soldier-statue-bb3g46.jpg&exph=540&exp w=333&q=alexandria+va+confederate+soldier&simid=608017954078589070&selectedIndex=3& ajaxhist=0

(On location visit MT Vernon as visiting journalist) spring 1999

(Letter to Ann Pamela Cunningham and founding of MT Vernon Ladies Association) <u>https://www.mountvernon.org/preservation/mount-vernon-ladies-association/</u>

(Number of Confederate Statues; Robert E. Lee V quote) How the US Got So Many Confederate Monuments, by Becky Little, History Stories, August 17, 2017

#### **STORY SHARING GUIDE**

(Interview with Paula Green, Hands Across the Hills Founder) "A Conflict-Resolution Expert on Whether Political and Racial Dialogue Have Value in the Trump Era," Isaac Chatiner, date, New Yorker Magazine

(Hands Across the Hills) https://www.handsacrossthehills.org

(US downgraded as a democracy) Fund for Peace, <u>http://fundforpeace.org/global/</u> as cited in "They Have Worked on Conflicts Overseas. Now These Americans See 'Red Flags' at Home," by Sabrina Tavernise, New York Times, February 4, 2019

(Story about my exchange of essays with my trans son, Donald Collins) At the Broken Places: A Mother and Trans Son Pick Up the Pieces, Beacon Press, 2017

END



# Mary Collins

Mary Collins is the Program Coordinator of the Writing Minors at Central Connecticut State University, the author of five nonfiction books and many awardwinning features and essays. She worked in Washington, DC as an editor and writer at National Geographic and the Smithsonian and taught part-time at Johns Hopkins' MA in Writing Program prior to moving to Connecticut in 2007. Mary has traveled the US for book-author readings, guest speaking and as a writing workshop leader for many top programs, including Yale, where she teaches a nonfiction workshop in the summer writing program.

Website: <u>www.TheBronzedProject.com</u> Email: collinsmae@ccsu.edu Author Website: <u>www.marycollinswriter.com</u>

DESIGN & DIGITAL ILLUSTRATION BY DONALD COLLINS
www.donaldcollins.me